
Dear Students & Families,  
The new parking system appears to be working well. The school buses 

are finding they have more room to manoeuvre as they drive around to 

park and pick up students. Can parents and carers please remember 

to use the footpath as they walk to the school foyer? We are  

reinforcing traffic skills with students, especially how to walk on a  

footpath and to stop at school and pedestrian crossings to check for 

traffic  before crossing. 

Each morning students in rooms 3 and 4 spend time in the engine and 

therapy rooms. At the start of the year, students needed lots of  

encouragement to try all of the activities available to them. Now, as 

students enter the engine room, they are excited and race to their 

favoured activities. It is lovely to see students interacting with each 

other as they share equipment and play together. With encouragement 

from staff, students are prepared to take risks and are showing  

increased independence when a new activity is presented. 

With the colder weather we are experiencing, students are wearing 

jumpers and coats regularly. Can you please ensure that your childõs 

clothing is named? Occasionally we have items of clothing disappear. If 

you have an article of clothing that is not your childõs come home, can 

you please return it to school. 

Our Annual Swimming Sports are being held on Monday, June 23rd for 

the majority of our students. Students who use the hydrotherapy pool 

for their swimming sessions will be participating in their swimming 

sports on Tuesday, June 17th. Unfortunately we have had to do this  

because of the availability of the different pools we use. More  

information will be available closer to the days.  Nicʺɳʍ 
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The Seniors by Room 17 

The Seniors have been very busy so far this year. Each morning we have Fitness. Rooms 14, 16, 17 

and some of Room 7 participate in the program each day, this program improves our fitness, skills,  

co-ordination and also ensures we are  wide -awake and ready to participate in our school day.  

We had Emily, a student teacher from U.S.A., with us until May, we learnt lots from her and were 

sad to see her go. We have been writing letters to her and look forward to hearing back from her 

soon. 

We have been doing Advance, a program which involves us in the community. During Advance we 

have also been fundraising for different charities by Cooking, then selling slices to staff and  

Car Wash.  In Term 1 we raised $400 for the Royal Childrenõs Hospital as part of the Run 4 the 

Kids event. This Term we have raised money for Mawarra who had a fire earlier this Term and the  

Cancer Council. 

We participated in Cheerleading every Thursday which was great fun and we enjoyed learning all 

the new routines and showing them to other students and staff in assembly!  

A special mention to Brendan who finished a massive 550 piece puzzle all on his own! Well Done!!!  

Our Senior garden is coming along well, as the weather is getting wetter we are getting muddier! 

Hopefully soon our Building Permit will arrive and we can build our greenhouse. The greenhouse is  

going to be a great space where we can grow and work which will be terrific on days when it is too 

wet to be outside.  

On Thursdays a group of 12 students head off to Dandenong to work experience at the Food  

Alliance. This program runs all year and by the end of the year students will hopefully all obtain a 

certificate in Warehousing as well as gain valuable work skills and experience.  Thank you to Phil 

Ashcroft who organised for us to attend this program and heads along with us each week.  
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